



November 14, 2017

Dr. Birgitte Ryslinge President Oregon Coast Community College 400 SE College Way Newport, OR 97366

Dear President Ryslinge:

I bring you greetings from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities. Oregon Coast Community College is scheduled for an Initial Candidacy Comprehensive Self-Evaluation Report and visit in spring 2018. The Commission requests that the visit be conducted on April 9-11, 2018.

We ask that you contact Mellissa Thoreson (mthoreson@nwccu.org) by Friday, November 24, 2017, or sooner regarding your acceptance of the scheduled visit dates.

The chair of the evaluation committee to Oregon Coast Community College will be from a peer institution located outside the state of Oregon. You will be notified once the chair has been identified and be given an opportunity to comment on the acceptability of the proposed chair of the visiting evaluation committee.

I can be reached by telephone (425) 558-4224 or via email at <a href="mailto:lsteele@nwccu.org">lsteele@nwccu.org</a> if you have any questions regarding this visit.

Sincerely,

Les Steele, Ph.D.

Senior Vice President

Les Steele

LLS:mat

cc: Mr. Dan Lara, Dean of Academics and Workforce